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The special public meeting of the Council of the Corporation of the 

Municipality of Huron Shores was held on Wednesday, May 8th, 2019, and 
called to order by Deputy Mayor Dale Wedgwood at 7:00 p.m.   
 

PRESENT WERE:  Deputy Mayor Dale Wedgwood, Councillors Jane 
Armstrong, Gord Campbell, Debora Kirby, Blair MacKinnon, and Darlene 

Walsh.  
 

REGRETS:  Mayor Georges Bilodeau, Councillors Nancy Jones-Scissons and 

Jock Pirrie 
 

ALSO PRESENT:   Brian Whelan; Dan Richards, Engineering Supervisor & 

Michael Degilio, Distribution Engineer, Algoma Power Inc.; 
Clerk/Administrator Deborah Tonelli; Treasurer John Stenger; Administrative 

Assistant Carla Slomke 
 
 

AGENDA REVIEW 
None. 
 
 

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 
None. 
 
 

Deputy Mayor Wedgwood declared that the purpose of this Public Meeting as 
recommended under the Planning Act is to hear comments in support of, or 

objection to, a proposed Consent Application, File 2019-C-02,  that has 
been received for Lot 3, Lot 1 RCP H788 E of 1R3532 & N of 1R8890, in the 

geographic Township of Thessalon, in the Municipality of Huron Shores, to 
sever a 5.6 hectare (14 acre) parcel of land, from the retaining 14.5 

hectares (36 acres) located at 136 Ingram Road. 
 

Planning Consultant Peter Tonazzo, RPP, has provided information regarding 

the application as it relates to planning principles for consideration of 

rendering a decision.  Deputy Mayor Wedgwood allowed time for members to 
review the noted planning report. 
 

In response to the request from Deputy Mayor Wedgwood, 
Clerk/Administrator Tonelli provided context and a description of the 

proposed severance. 
 

Clerk/Administrator Tonelli advised, in response to query from Deputy Mayor 
Wedgwood, that other than a response from the Ministry of Transportation 

advising of “No Objection” to the proposed severance, no other comments 
have been received in support of, or objection to, the application. 
 

Deputy Mayor Wedgwood invited anyone present who has additional 
comment in support of, or objection to, the proposed Consent to come 

forward and provide his/her name and address to the Clerk.   
 

Deputy Mayor Wedgwood advised that a short time would be allowed, 
perhaps 5-10 minutes, for additional persons to come in to attend the 

meeting. 
 

Deputy Mayor Wedgwood, upon hearing no further comments with respect 

to the proposed severance, or additional persons to arrive, declared the 
meeting closed at 7:11 p.m. 

 
 

_________________________  ____________________________ 
DEPUTY MAYOR     CLERK   


